
	 4	

 

 
Figure	1:	Ship	track	for	DY07	and	OBS	station	locations	over	bathymetry.	OBMT	are	deployed	within	1	km	of	the	OBS	

	

 
The PI-LAB instruments were recovered on the Royal Research Ship Discovery on cruise 
DY072. The cruise departed at 20:30 on 28 February 2017 from Santa Cruz Tenerife and 
returned to Tenerife 2 April 2017. The ship track is shown in Figure 1. The Principal 
Scientist was Associate Prof. Catherine Rychert and the Senior Scientist was Prof. Mike 
Kendall.  
 
The project and cruise DY072 is funded by the Natural Environment Research Council 
(NERC), the European Research Council (ERC) and the National Science Foundation (NSF). 
The Principal Investigator for the passive seismic deployment NERC funding is Catherine 
Rychert, University of Southampton. The Co-Investigators on the NERC PI-LAB grant are 
Nicholas Harmon (U. Southampton) and Michael Kendall (University of Bristol). Catherine 
Rychert is also funded by an ERC Starter Grant. Steve Constable (University of California, 
San Diego) is the Principal Investigator for the magnetotelluric study funded by NSF, with 
Kerry Key as Co-Investigator. Project partners include Satish Singh who is funded by an 
ERC Advanced Grant, to collect multi channel seismic data across the study area, and Ingo 
Grevemeyer from GEOMAR to perform refraction experiments in the area.  
 
The PI-LAB experiment was deployed on the Marcus G. Langseth from 1 – 25 March 2016 
(MGL1602). The experiment consists of 39 ocean bottom seismometers and 39 ocean bottom 
magnetotelluric instruments deployed at 39 sites near the mid-Atlantic ridge on 0 – 80 My 


